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Reconnecting Cleveland I-90 {E. 22 Street to MLK Jr. Drive) 

Ordinance No: 
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213-2023

This Department requests legislation to authorize the 
Director of the Mayor's Office of Capital Projects to 
apply and accept grant assistance for a feasibility 
study for the I-90 corridor between E. 22 Street and 
MLK Jr. Drive; to enter into one or more Professional 
Service contracts; to enter into agreements with 
private utilities and to accept funds; to enter into 
agreements and to accept funds from NEORSD, 
ODOT, Railroads and GCRTA; to authorize the 
Division of Purchasing and Supplies to acquire, 
accept, and record all land necessary in making of 
the public improvement, including but not limited to 
gift, fee simple acquisitions, temporary easements, 
permanent easements, and work agreements; to 
add any and all funds as authorized by Director of 
Finance. 

In October 2022, the City applied for a planning 
grant through the USDOT's Reconnecting 
Communities Pilot Program (RCPP) to address 
connectivity barriers posed by Interstate 90 through 
Downtown Cleveland and by reconnecting the 
Central, Midtown and St. Clair Superior 
neighborhoods with Downtown and Lake Erie. The 
planning study will perform a review of multiple 
planning efforts that have analyzed multi-modal 
traffic patterns, land use adjacent to I-90, and 
recommended interventions; identify the locations 
where interventions to mitigate the impact of I-90 
on adjacent communities, such as freeway caps, will 
have the highest impact; and assess the feasibility of 
freeway caps or related interventions at the 
proposed locations. 

The primary study area will be I-90 between E. 22nd 

Street through Martin Luther King Jr. Drive. 












